Holland Cemetery Commission
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on May 22, 2006.
 
Present:  Patricia Caron, Sarto Caron and Brian Johnson.

Minutes of 4-24-2006 and the special meeting of 5-3-2006 were read and accepted.

On 4-25-2006 Payson Whitney called inquiring about a burial deed that his father bought. He could not locate original deed. We searched and found it had been bought in 1980 in Section III, Lot 68 of which 2 of the 10 plots have been used.  A copy was sent on 4-27-2006.  In the future, a $10 fee will be charged for plot/deed location.

On 4-26-2006 we met with Gail Smith of 1 Big Tree Lane at the cemetery where she selected 3 plots in Section X, plots 215-216-217, 4 corner markers, 3 perpetual care for $360.00.

On 4-27-2006 Pat Caron met with Elaine Lengowski, Executive Secretary, to type in our Article 19 which reads:  “To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Cemetery Commission to establish a revolving fund per M.G.L. 44:53E ½ for burial fees under its authority, and to pay as authorized by the Cemetery Commission for excavations, burial costs and maintenance of the cemetery grounds, fees to be limited to $5,000, any balance at the end of FY07 will revert to the General Fund, or act anything there.”

On May 8, 2006 Brian Johnson received from Elaine Sansoucy of Sansoucy Funeral Home a letter from Robert A. Piazzo dated May 1, 2006 giving permission to the Holland Cemetery/Town of Holland, Highway Dept. to exhume Marie A. Piazzo from lot 113A to be transferred to another lot for burial.  She was re-buried on May 8, 2006 in Section IV, 95B.  Sansoucy Funeral Home paid the $600.00 fee.

Tom Baltazar, whose son died 10 years ago, desires to have his ashes buried. He was informed that he would require a priest/minister or a funeral director to be present at the burial.

Bradford Noble gave us a check for $135.00 for Bound Markers that were ordered on 5-10-2006.
Motion to adjourn made by Sarto Caron and seconded by Patricia Caron.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
 

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary
 

Copies to:  Select Board, Town Clerk and File.

